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THE SEASON OF GIVING 
Dear Friends, 

In preparation for the joyous season of giving, I am thrilled to share this year’s Giving 
Guide with you. This magazine showcases stories of change, lives impacted, and the 
progress we have achieved. It is a celebration of the difference you have made with your 
generous contributions.

Looking back at the year, we are filled with a deep sense of pride and gratitude for the 
positive change we have been able to create, all thanks to your enduring support. In the 
first three quarters of 2023, we have shipped more than 126 shipping containers and 
reached 30 countries. Our Healthcare Program has sent medicine and supplies to 14 
countries, and our Infrastructure Program has brought fresh water and sustainable energy 
to villages in Ghana. BBF responded to disasters in five countries and continued critical 
support to victims of the war in Ukraine. Our Education Program continues to thrive with 
textbook shipments to countries in Africa and the Caribbean. 

As we reflect on the progress made this year, we look ahead with excitement and 
determination for what the future holds. With your continued support, we aim to expand 
our reach and impact in 2024. Your generous contribution will play a vital role in making 
this a reality and creating a lasting change in our community and beyond.

Once again, thank you for your generosity and belief in our mission. Your support is a 
beacon of hope for those we serve, and we are deeply grateful for your partnership.

Wishing you and your loved ones a joyous holiday season and a Happy New Year.

With warm regards,

Laura Kelly
Vice President of Communications and Development
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WAYS TO GIVE
BY MAIL 
Donations may be made by check, payable to Brother’s Brother Foundation, 
and indicate the program or fund in the memo line. 

Mail to: Brother’s Brother Foundation 
PO Box 645934 Pittsburgh, PA 15264-5257 

PHONE 
412 -321 -3160 

ONLINE 
Donations made online may also be in honor, in memoriam, and can also be set 
up as a monthly recurring gift. Visit our website to donate: 

www.brothersbrother.org/donate

PARTICIPATE IN GIVING TUESDAY! 
Make your donation online on November 28th. 

www.brothersbrother.org/donate



5 
  |

   
Br

ot
he

r’s
 B

ro
th

er
 F

ou
nd

at
io

n 
20

23
 G

iv
in

g 
G

ui
de

4 
  |

   
Br

ot
he

r’s
 B

ro
th

er
 F

ou
nd

at
io

n 
20

23
 G

iv
in

g 
G

ui
de

HEALTHCARE PROGRAM
One of BBF’s core activities for many decades, our Healthcare Program is 
centered around collecting medical equipment and supplies primarily from our 
hospital and other types of medical donor partners. We send these donations, 
often along with pharmaceuticals, to medical facilities around the globe. 
In the first three quarters of 2023, BBF has sent the volume equivalent of 91 
ocean-going container shipments to partners in 14 different countries. The 
pharmaceuticals and medical supplies supported local hospitals, clinics, and 
medical brigades. At the time of printing, BBF has equipped 36 Med-Surg trips 
in 2023.

Healthcare Program Highlight
MOBILE HEALTH PROGRAM

BBF’s Mobile Health program eliminates healthcare barriers in underserved communities. 
Vans are outfitted with specialized medical equipment and provide at-risk populations with 
specialized care at no cost to the patient.

Studies published on mobile health operating in the United States have shown them 
effective in managing chronic diseases, improving self-efficacy and boosting participation in 
recommended screenings. They also reduce healthcare costs by lowering the number of visits 
to emergency rooms.

BBF’s first mobile clinic was donated to the Eye and Ear Foundation of Pittsburgh, which 
supports a program that provides free eye care and diabetic retinopathy screenings to 
underserved communities in the Pittsburgh area. Ophthalmologists and medical students have 
used the van to host several clinics. 

Detecting eye conditions early on is key in preventing vision loss, but, in many cases, patients 
don’t experience symptoms until after the condition has progressed. When patients receive 
regular eye exams, ophthalmologists can diagnose conditions in the early stages and 
intervene with treatments or surgeries that can prevent irreversible damage.

Mobile Clinics Success Stories    

An elderly woman was living on the streets when she arrived at an eye clinic held in Downtown 
Pittsburgh in March. After being diagnosed with cataracts in both of her eyes, community 
health workers helped her schedule an appointment to receive surgery. One of her cataracts 
has already been removed; a second surgery is being scheduled.

At a vision clinic held this summer in Ambridge—a recovering steel town just north of 
Pittsburgh—one child was diagnosed with congenital ptosis, a drooping eye lid that can 
interfere with visual development. When left untreated, it can lead to permanent vision loss. 
Doctors at the clinic spotted the condition while there was still time to intervene.  

Second Mobile Health Clinic Unveiled in Florida

In early September, Brother’s Brother Foundation unveiled its 
second mobile eye van at a ribbon-cutting ceremony held at 
Caridad Center, a free health clinic in Palm Beach County, Florida. 
Caridad Center is one of the largest free health care clinics 
in Florida and has more than 700 volunteer doctors, dentists, 
nurses and dental hygienists who provide free medical care to 
uninsured Palm Beach County residents living at or below 200% 
of the federal poverty line (annual income of $29,160). 

Laura Callus, CEO of the Caridad Center, said the clinic typically 
serves more than 5,000 people in the area and has 35,000 
patient visits every year.

“We serve all sectors of our community that need us, from all 
corners of this county. For many of them, transportation is 
the number one barrier to access to care. With the generous 
donation from the Brother’s Brother Foundation, we are able 
to provide our first mobile eye clinic here at Caridad.” Laura 
Callus, CEO of the Caridad Center

Two additional Mobile Health Clinics (MHC)s are nearly complete and will be donated to 
Allegheny Health Network (Primary Care MHC) and Kentucky Care (Primary Care MHC), which 
operates Federally Qualified Health Centers in rural Kentucky.



Healthcare Partner Story 

Written by Dr. Sebastian Mezu,  
Director and Resident Agent of Mezu International Foundation

The 2023 Mezu Foundation Medical Mission to Nigeria was a remarkable and heartwarming 
experience for all involved. This was our 20th International Medical Mission.

The event saw a diverse range of patients seeking medical care, from cardiology to internal 
medicine, optometry, and medication dispensing at the pharmacy. The atmosphere was filled 
with enthusiasm and eagerness as doctors and student interns from prestigious institutions like 
Federal University of Technology Owerri and Abia State University College of Optometry Uturu 
collaborated to learn and provide much-needed assistance.

Much thanks to partner companies including Brother’s Brother Foundation whose donations 
of free medications helped make our mission a success. We thank the Brother’s Brother 
Foundation for their help and support.

The dedication and selflessness of the 
volunteers and student interns were truly 
commendable. They tirelessly worked 
together, triaging and attending to patients 
with various conditions, gaining invaluable 
practical experience in dealing with different 
aspects of the human anatomy.

The opportunity to observe medical experts 
at work was an enriching experience for 

the student interns, as they absorbed 
knowledge and honed their skills.

The impact of the medical mission was 
evident by the overwhelming turnout of 
patients. Hundreds of people, many of 
whom had been suffering from untreated 
conditions, received attention and care.
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The final year optometry student interns played a crucial role in addressing eye-related 
issues such as cataracts, glaucoma, pterygium, macular problems, and dry eyes. Shockingly, 
around 89% of the population examined had significant lens changes, with approximately 40% 
requiring surgical intervention, underscoring the importance of such missions.

Beyond optometry, the medical mission also catered to other medical needs, with specialists in 
cardiology, infectious diseases, and pediatrics providing their expertise. Additionally, a resident 
pharmacist worked tirelessly to dispense free medications to all attendees, ensuring that no 
one left the event without the necessary treatments.

One of the most rewarding aspects of the medical mission was witnessing the joy on the faces 
of those who received help. Giving back to the community and making a difference in the lives 
of the disadvantaged and marginalized brought immense warmth to everyone’s hearts.

“My heart is full of joy, I got everything free. I cook with 
firewood and the heat hurts my chest and my eyes. My cough 
and arthritis pain were treated and my eyes examined, and I 
received my medications free. Thank you from the bottom of 
my heart.” Mrs. Florence, an eldery patient who walked ten miles to reach the 
medical site. 
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Healthcare Program Highlight

BLOSSOMING BEYOND: CELEBRATING SECOND CHANCES 
BREAST CANCER FUND

The Brother’s Brother Foundation Breast Cancer Fund was started in October of 2021 by Laura 
Kelly, BBF’s Vice President of Communications and Development, following her own diagnosis of 
Stage III Invasive Breast Cancer.

The fund has supported patients undergoing treatment for breast or prostate cancer at the 
infusion center at St. Luke’s Montefiore Hospital in New York—where Laura also received 
treatment—and Ribbons of Love, a program that provides medical treatment to women battling 
cancer in Honduras. Most recently, BBF’s Breast Cancer Fund provided a grant to support a 
breast cancer imaging program led by RAD-AID, a nonprofit organization dedicated to improving 
access to medical imaging and radiology in countries with underdeveloped healthcare. 

This year the program has expanded to support and offer resources for those who have recently 
completed treatments as well. The Blossoming Beyond campaign is dedicated to funding post-
recovery support that empowers breast cancer survivors to flourish in their new chapters of life. 

“It takes a significant amount of resources for a person 
to regain their health following breast cancer treatment, 
and supportive care is not always prioritized following the 
conclusion of treatments. Many cannot afford the extra 
expenses associated with post-surgery counseling or therapy. 
Supportive services are essential in recovery—both physical 
and emotional healing—and are associated with better  
overall outcomes.” Laura Kelly, VP of Communications and Development

We have introduced several different ways to support the Breast Cancer Fund, each named after 
a flower that symbolizes strength. The daffodil, tulip, and iris are bulb flowers that blossom in the 
spring following challenging and difficult winter conditions. Join us in empowering breast cancer 
survivors as they blossom beyond their diagnosis.

Healthcare Program Highlight

NEWBORN SCREENING IN LATIN AMERICA

Brother’s Brother Foundation, in partnership with neurologists at Boston Children’s Hospital and 
their colleagues at the Instituto de Nutricion y Tecnologia de los Alimentos (INTA), Universidad 
de Chile, is working to acquire a mass spectrometer for newborn screenings in Chile. The mass 
spectrometer is a critical piece of medical equipment that can identify and subsequently help 
manage often life-altering health issues. By testing the blood from a heel stick from newborn 
babies, one test can be used to identify more than 40 different metabolic diseases. With early 
detection, these diseases can be effectively managed and treated – leading to healthy and 
normal development in babies.

In the United States, tandem mass spectrometry has been used in every newborn screening 
since 2007. However, it is estimated that less than one-third of newborns worldwide have 
access to any screening test.

While newborn screening ultimately saves more money by preventing hospitalizations and 
severe disabilities, startup costs are very high. This prevents many public health systems from 
being able to afford them. 

BBF is working with with physicians, nutritionists, and public health officials to close this 
important health inequity gap. By defraying start-up costs of the expanded newborn screening, 
we can help to give newborn babies and their families a chance to live out their best life.
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INFRASTRUCTURE
Our Infrastructure Program focuses on the areas of solar power and WASH 
(Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene). Creating reliable, clean, and affordable 
access to energy provides security to communities in need leading to a 
prosperous future for all.

Brother’s Brother Foundation has been working with partners to help install solar panel 
systems since 2015 in Liberia and since then has grown in size and scope. In the first three 
quarters of 2023, Brother’s Brother Foundation supported infrastructure projects in Puerto 
Rico, Ghana, Liberia and Zambia. 

The most important life sustaining element that every person requires is access to clean 
water. Brother’s Brother Foundation is furthering our commitment to sustainable development 
through our Infrastructure Program WASH. This program aims to reduce the risk and spread 
of water-borne illness while increasing access to clean water and hygiene education.

Partner Story
Written by Dr. Steve Greene President and Founder of Hope for Ghana

2023 has been an exciting year for Hope 
for Ghana as we reach new heights, in large 
part because of the incredible partnership 
with Brother’s Brother Foundation. A strong 
relationship forged at the end of 2021 has been 
built on the similar visions of a grassroots charity 
on the ground in Africa and a foundation looking 
to foster sustainable change overseas. Brother’s 
Brother Foundation’s fingerprints are all over the 
work that Hope for Ghana takes such pride in.

In March 2023 Hope for Ghana opened its third 
school that already has over 250 children from 
kindergarten to sixth grade enrolled. This modern 
eight classroom school has enormous gifts from 
Brother’s Brother Foundation including a water 
borehole and purification machine providing 
clean, potable water to the school and the 
community, solar power, and a state of the art 
computer lab. The community is so excited about 
the potential growth in this rapidly growing school that we are now planning for the addition of 
a junior high school.

On the heels of this exciting project, Hope for Ghana continued to give the gift of life, providing 
clean, potable water in remote villages where women and children previously had walked 
long distances to fetch dirty water, ensuring a community’s most basic need while significantly 
reducing waterborne disease. We were thrilled to take our water mission to a new level this 
year thanks to the benevolence of Brother’s Brother Foundation. The village of Ahlihadzi, 
where drilled water had been found to be undrinkable because of several impurities, now 
has their water going through a reverse osmosis purification machine ensuring the highest 
standard of clean, potable water, with all electricity provided by solar power.

Pure water at no cost to the village is sustainability at its best, all thanks to the immense 
generosity of Brother’s Brother Foundation. Our biggest water project ever is a testament to 
how a wonderful partnership is saving lives here in Ghana. Truly this special gift has changed a 
village forever. May clean water flow and may it never cease.
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As all of this was going on, Brother’s 
Brother Foundation was packing up another 
medical shipment bound for Ghana. BBF’s 
second shipment of desperately needed 
medical supplies arrived in Ghana’s port in 
April 2023.

Twelve maternity delivery tables, 18 hospital 
beds and mattresses, several surgical 
instrument trays, 7 medical carts and 
thousands of disposable medical supplies 
were waiting to change the landscape of 
healthcare delivery in Ghana.

Clearing this 40’ container from Ghana’s 
port may have been the hardest project I’ve ever worked on in Ghana, but I was choked 
up with tears watching the joy that came from the long awaited arrival of Brother’s Brother 
Foundation‘s medical shipment in mid-July. I couldn’t have said it any better than Senyo, our 
Vice President of Operations, as he beautifully reflected the gratitude and joy of Hope for 
Ghana and his people: “We are so grateful for this donation. You are transforming lives. You are 
changing the face of medical health in Ghana. You are transforming the whole of Ghana!”

It was an unforgettable, emotional day celebrating the gift of life, as we later officially handed 
over Brother’s Brother Foundation’s generous medical supplies shipment on August 1. A 
king, chiefs, members of Ghana Health Service, doctors and nurses gratefully received the 
8,200 pounds of medical supplies with sheer joy. Thank you Brother’s Brother Foundation for 
transforming healthcare delivery in Ghana.

This is philanthropy at its best. This is what a beautiful collaboration and true partnership can 
bring to the world. Thank you Brother’s Brother Foundation for your love and commitment to 
our mission and the beautiful people of Ghana. You allow us all to dream big. You especially 
allow Ghanaians to dream big. You truly do change the whole of Ghana!

UPDATE ON PARTNERSHIP WITH HOPE FOR GHANA 
 
This fall BBF funded a project to install a borehole and reverse osmosis machine at Hope 
for Ghana’s fourth school, Klokpe School of Hope. Upon completion, the school will have 12 
classrooms and teach kindergarten through 12th grade. Dr. Greene expects the school to 
attract roughly 300 children from Klokpe and the surrounding villages.  Some of these children 
have been learning underneath a tree or in a shed.

Infrastructure Program in Zambia

An estimated 42% of families in rural Zambia do not have access 
to clean water, according to a survey conducted by Zambia’s 
Ministry of Health.  

From a health standpoint, the consequences are clear: diarrheal 
diseases, many of which are caused from waterborne illness, are 
among the country’s leading causes of death.

Zoom out, though, and there are other repercussions that can 
devastate entire families and economies. Most people in rural 
Zambia rely on farming for their source of food and income. 
Without access to a clean and consistent source of water, they 
depend on rainfall to provide enough sustenance for their 
crops—but shifting weather patterns have made it a less  
reliable source.

Pittsburgh-based nonprofit organization Music in World Cultures 
drilled two water boreholes to improve access to clean water 
in Chipembi, a village in Zambia’s Central province. The project 
came with challenges – it took 300 feet of drilling before 
groundwater was reached. 

Using a handpump to retrieve water that far down into the 
earth– a distance equivalent to six semi-truck trailers bumper to 
bumper— creates a significant barrier, especially for children  
and elderly.

Brother’s Brother Foundation funded a project that installed two 
water tanks, making water retrieval significantly easier. 

Both boreholes in Chipembi are situated near private farms. In 
addition to reducing cases of waterborne illness, they will also 
foster more reliable harvesting seasons.
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DISASTER RESPONSE
BBF’s Disaster Response program focuses on working hand-in-hand with first 
responders and relief agencies in the affected areas to provide ongoing support. 
This includes the sourcing and staging of resources, creating partnerships 
with transportation networks, and working with local partners and other 
VOADs (Voluntary Organizations Active in Disaster), along with engaging with 
volunteers to sort and send disaster relief supplies.

In the first three quarters of 2023, BBF has provided grants, medication, healthcare equipment, 
and humanitarian supplies for relief and recovery efforts in the USA and seven other countries. 
These disasters included tornadoes in Alabama, Arkansas, and Mississippi; the Hawaii wildfires; 
flooding in Vermont; the train derailment in Ohio; and Hurricane Idalia in Florida. BBF also 
continues to support relief work in Ukraine. We have supplied critically needed medications, 
medical supplies, and humanitarian relief to those impacted in Ukraine itself and to refugees.

Hawaii Wildfire Response

DONATION AIDS CLEANUP 

Brother’s Brother Foundation sent 11 pallets of hard hats and respirator face masks to  
the Maui Relief Storage Facility in Honolulu, Hawaii as part of our ongoing response to  
the wildfires.

Opened by Hawaii’s Lieutenant Governor Sylvia Luke, the Office of Hawaiian Affairs, and the 
Council for Native Hawaiian Advancement, the 30,000 square foot storage facility collects 
and sorts donations for wildfire victims. Makana o Ke Akua, an Oahu-based nonprofit 
organization, oversees warehouse operations and distributes the supplies to Maui residents 
when they are ready to receive them. 

BBF’s shipment contained more than 500 hard hats, 4,700 P100 respirator masks and 5,000 
P100 respirator cartridges donated by MSA Safety. The value of the donation exceeded 
$150,000. According to the Center for Disease Control and Prevention, P100 respirators 
filter 99.97% of airborne particles.

BBF’s previous shipments to Maui supplied on-the-ground partners with baby formula 
and hygiene kits to distribute to wildfire victims. We also provided grants to support the 
relief efforts of several Hawaiian nonprofits, including the Council for Native Hawaiian 
Advancement.

GRANT ADDRESSES MENTAL HEALTH FOR SCHOOL CHILDREN  

Brother’s Brother Foundation provided a grant to Maui Prep 
to hire a psychologist to help students process trauma. The 
psychologist developed impactful relationships with students 
and teachers by volunteering her services in the disaster’s 
aftermath. The grant will fund her part-time salary for the entire 
school year.

BBF’s grant to Maui Prep is the first step in a larger initiative 
to address mental health needs in Maui. Currently, we are 
working with The Queen’s Health System to develop a 
program that will allow children and adolescents to access 
specialized mental health services long term. The Queen’s 
Health System operates several hospitals in Hawaii and offers 
extensive psychiatric and behavioral health services.
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US Disaster Response

Tornadoes in Arkansas
BBF provided a grant to the Arkansas Food Bank. 

East Palestine, Ohio Train Derailment 
BBF sent requested bottled water for residents impacted by the train derailment.

Vermont Floods  
BBF provided a grant to Capstone Community Action, a non-profit organization headquartered 
in Barre, VT, that helps people in crisis access food, housing and job training. BBF also sent 
hygiene kits and tarps for Capstone to distribute to flood victims.

Hurricane Idalia, Florida 
BBF provided a grant to Second Harvest Food Bank of the Big Bend. 

Tornadoes in Alabama 
BBF sent a shipment of hygiene kits, tarps, and other materials along with a cash grant to the 
Montgomery Area Food Bank.

Tornadoes in Mississippi  
BBF shipped water, hygiene kits, tarps, and other disaster relief materials to the Humphreys 
County Emergency Management Agency.

International Disaster Response

At the time of printing, BBF has responded to natural diasters in Morocco, Turkey, Syria, Malawi, 
Libya, and Haiti. 

Malawi, Tropical Cyclone Freddy 
In response to Tropical Cyclone Freddy,  BBF provided a grant to Mulanje Mission Hospital 
to aid in their recovery efforts after Tropical Cyclone Freddy caused widespread flooding, 
destruction, and loss of life. 

Haiti, Earthquakes and Flooding
Brother’s Brother Foundation responded to the back-to-back disasters by providing a grant 
to long-time partner Food For the Poor. Funds were used to assemble and distribute 144 
resealable five-gallon buckets filled with cleaning supplies that include laundry detergent, 
scouring pads, work gloves, heavy-duty trash bags, N95 masks, a clothesline and clothespins, 
air freshener spray, and reusable wipes.

BBF also air-shipped 35,000 pairs of industrial gloves and 690 hygiene kits to Food For The 
Poor’s office in Port-au-Prince, Haiti’s capital city. Assembled by volunteers at BBF’s warehouse 

in Pittsburgh, each hygiene kit contains everyday 
essentials such as shampoo and toothpaste, 
tissues, and feminine hygiene products.

Turkey and Syria, Earthquakes 
BBF’s immediate response was to provide 
cash grants to three longstanding partners, 
Catholic Relief Services, Life for Relief and 
Development, and the Syrian American Medical 
Society Foundation (SAMS). We sent SAMS an air 
shipment of medical, surgical, and wound care 
supplies to Adana, Turkey for Syrian medical 
facilities purchased 300 insulated, family sized 
tents and 200 blankets to Life for Relief and 
Development. BBF also provided funds for the 

purchase of twelve container homes equipped with furniture and appliances needed to house 
a family of four, including a toilet, shower, refrigerator and washing machine. These homes 
were stocked with everyday necessities and built in DEIK Town, an initiative aimed at building 
1,000 container homes by May. Long-time GIK partner Food for the Poor provided BBF with a 
$50,000 grant to support these efforts.
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Ukraine Update 
Brother’s Brother Foundation’s response to the crisis in Ukraine began in March, 2022 and is 
ongoing. Current efforts include shipments of medications, supplies and equipment; funding 
for mental health programs; providing humanitarian relief to those impacted in Ukraine and 
refugees in Poland; and working with prosthetics clinics.

To date, we have flown more than 550 pallets (equal to 28 shipping containers) of relief 
supplies to Ukraine.

UKRAINE NEUROLOGY FUND

Brother’s Brother Foundation has been supplying critical medications to treat epilepsy and 
other neurological conditions to children and adults in Ukraine. We ship medications directly 
to trusted neurologists on the ground, which are then distributed to hospitals and directly into 
the hands of patients at home. In addition, we supply medical equipment for the treatment of 
neurological illness, such as EEG machinery, ultrasounds and neurorehabilitation equipment to 
Ukrainian hospitals and rehabilitation centers around the country. Since the beginning of the 
war, we have sent over $200,000 in neurology based medication and $300,000 in equipment, 
with new shipments being sent out regularly.

OPERATION RENEW PROSTHETICS

Operation Renew Prosthetics (ORP) is a program run by Medical Center Orthotics and 
Prosthetics (MCOP) to provide prosthetics for Ukrainian soldier amputees injured in the 
ongoing war in Ukraine. The program operates out of MCOP’s offices on the east coast of the 
United States and through its European facility in Malta. Two other partners, Future for Ukraine 
(FFU) and Revived Soldiers Ukraine (RSU), are assisting with transporting, housing, and feeding 
the soldiers and their traveling companions.

EDUCATION 
BBF’s Education Program began with publishers donating books to us for 
recipients in countries around the world. The program has since grown to 
working with local communities to help repair schools damaged by disasters, 
installing solar power panels, providing refurbished computers along with 
educational software, and providing sporting equipment for a holistic 
learning experience. 

In 2023, with the help of our partners, BBF has supported education programs and sent 
education shipments to partners around the world as well as in the Pittsburgh area.
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Bridging the Digital Divide 
in Pittsburgh

Brother’s Brother Foundation donated 100 Dell 
laptops and over 300 smartphones to BootUp PGH, a 
Pittsburgh-based non-profit organization that teaches 
children the skills they need to enter a professional 
setting after high school.

Amil Cook is the Director of Technology Education 
at Locally Grown, BootUP PGH’s parent organization, 
and has taught technology at the high school level 
for more than 10 years. He says that, for today’s 
graduates, “the expectation is that Windows is second 
nature,” but many don’t have access to Windows 
operating systems in schools. Instead, students are 
given Chromebooks, which are really just “glorified 
web browsers.”

“Having these Windows devices, 
it opens up our community to a 
whole new professional class of 

apps and services that are essential for them to procure 
employment, advance their entrepreneurial goals, and 
basically function in modern society.” Amil Cook, Director of 
Technology Education

BootUp PGH partners with Pittsburgh Public Schools to bring technology devices 
into classrooms and teach students how to use them—a facet of their program made 
possible through a donation of 110 iPads from BBF in the spring of 2022. The donation, 
received shortly after BootUP PGH was launched, enabled the organization to teach 
students how to use iPads in two classrooms simultaneously,. 

“It’s been a powerful, powerful donation,” Cook said.
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Textbooks Distributed in 2023

GAMBIA

23,206
AFRICA

(not yet designated)

14,893

JAMAICA

12,965
GHANA

91,776
SIERRA LEONE

89,359
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STAFF 2023
Ozzy Samad
President 

Erik Ryan 
Chief Operating Officer/ Chief Financial Officer 

Laura Kelly 
Vice President of Communications and Development 

Liam Carstens 
Vice President of Programs 

Tanner Rowe 
Director of Operations 

Velimir Letoja 
Director of Inventory Management 

Julia Van Den Bergh 
Director of Strategic Initiatives 

Kasey Helton 
Assistant Director of Communications and 
Development 

Emily Umble 
Program Associate 

Antonella Ferraro 
Accounting and Bookkeeper 

Tayler Hutton 
Development Coordinator 

Kaitlyn Nuebel 
Content and Creative Writer 

Michelle Little 
Volunteer Coordinator 

Rob Miller 
Warehouse Manager 

Paul Babinsack 
Assistant Warehouse Manager 

William Neverdon 
Driver, NCA

BOARD 2023
Chair 
Terrence H. Murphy, Esq. 
Littler Mendelson, P.C. 

Vice Chair 
Eric Saks 
Covestro 

Treasurer 
Bryant Mitchell 
F.N.B. Corporation 

Secretary 
Daniel R. Delaney, Esq. 
DickieMcCamey (retired)

President, Ex-Officio Trustee 
Ozzy Samad 
Brother’s Brother Foundation 

Ron Alvarado 
Novus Group, LLC 

Divya Annamraju 
Bayer 

Christina Briscoe Abath, M.D. 
Boston Children’s Hospital 

Svetlana Faktorovich, M.D. 
Boca Raton Regional Hospital 

Douglas Holmes  
Holmes, Hollister & Company 

Rebekah Hughey, M.D. 
Highmark Wholecare 

Graham F. Johnstone, M.D. 
Greater Pittsburgh Orthopedic Associates 
(retired) 

Phillip D. Jones 
International Financial Management 
Consultant (retired)

Lance Kann 
PharmaSupplyPartners, LLC 

Brian Kennedy 
Pittsburgh Technology Council 

Agnes Kielian, M.D. 
Boston Children’s Hospital 

Bonnie Lawson 
Bayer Material Science and CCAC (retired) 

Darren Macioce 
Highmark (retired) 

Robert Mangino 
Mangino Talks 

Chronis Manolis 
UPMC Health Plan 

Michael Maselli 
Allstate Insurance Company 

Santiago Pujadas 
Imagine Pharma 

Imran Qadeer, M.D. 
Allegheny General Hospital 

Aref Rahman, M.D. 
Veterans Healthcare Association 
VA Pittsburgh Healthcare System 

William Simmons, M.D. 
University of Pittsburgh 

William Simpson 
Simpson & McCrady, LLC 

Ngoc Thai, M.D., Ph.D. 
Allegheny Health Network
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CONTRIBUTE & MAKE  
MEANINGFUL CHANGE

JOIN OUR CAUSE
Brother’s Brother Foundation relies upon the generosity of our donors who 
want to make a difference. Monetary donations make it possible to continue 
our health, infrastructure, disaster response, and educational programs 
around the globe.

To make a donation, please visit our website, at https://brothersbrother.org/

THANK YOU!

1200 Galveston Avenue
Pittsburgh, PA 15233
412-321-3160
info@brothersbrother.org


